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FIREARMS FACTS UPDATE
COST TO DESTROY TENS OF THOUSANDS OF FIREARMS UNKNOWN AND BENEFITS ARE UNDOCUMENTED

APRIL 17, 2003 – BREITKREUZ’S ATI REQUEST TO DEPT. OF JUSTICE (CFC)

In response to Access to Information Act request [FILE: A-2002-0207 dated November 28, 2002] the department said: “The total number of firearms reported and confirmed on our Canadian Firearms Registration System and our Restricted Weapons Registration System as destroyed as of Nov. 6, 2002: 40,008.”  Please provide copies of reports showing: (1) The actual total cost to destroy one firearm broken down by federal, provincial and municipal governments including police time and resources involved; (2) The benefits of destroying firearms; (3) The cost-benefit analysis showing the benefits outweigh the costs; and (4) The reasons why seized firearms are destroyed instead of sold to law abiding gun owners who are licenced to own the class of firearms being destroyed.

JUNE 17, 2003 – JUSTICE (CFC) RESPONSE DID NOT ANSWER QUESTIONS (File: A-2003-0036) 

JULY 16, 2003 – BREITKREUZ’S COMPLAINT TO INFORMATION COMMISSIONER

Please find attached a copy of our original request dated April 17, 2003 and the department’s 15-page reply dated June 17, 2003.  Our request asked for documents responding to four specific questions.  The department only provided an incomplete response to question number one and ignored the rest of our request. If the department is going to brag about destroying 40,008 firearms (as of November 28, 2002) then it must also have the records to back up that statement.  The government’s feeble response provided information with respect to only 9,419 guns turned in to police for the period from October 1, 2000 to March 31, 2001.

Page 00003 of the department’s response it refers specifically to another report by “CFC Consultant Dave Cassals … discussions with police officials throughout Canada on the costs of destruction of firearms and payment by the CFC for that destruction.”  However, the department even failed to provide a copy of this CFC consultant’s report.

Finally, the government provided: No reports showing benefits of their policy of destroying firearms; no reports showing that the benefits outweigh the costs; and no reports explaining why seized firearms are not sold to government licenced firearm owners.  Once again, the department appears more interested in hiding information from Parliament and the public than having to defend their costly ineffective programs and policies.
MARCH 18, 2005 – RESULTS OF INFORMATION COMMISSIONER’S INVESTIGATION

On June 17, 2003, Jus released 15 pages of records in their entirety.  On July 16, you complained that Jus’ response was incomplete.  During the investigation, we requested that an additional search be performed to determine if any additional records exist that would be responsive to your request.  None were located.  In regard to your contention that reports produced by Dave Cassels should have been provided, the investigation determined that no report that could have answered any of your questions was produced by Dave Cassels.  Consequently, I will record you complaint as not substantiated.

